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-------- Original message -------- 

From: Lois Tessler   

Date: 2020-01-12 5:33 p.m. (GMT-05:00)  

To: Robert Thun <robert.thun@oakville.ca>  

Subject: Cudmore lands proposal  

 
SECURITY CAUTION: This email originated from outside of The Town of Oakville. Do not click links or open 

attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

 

 

Dear Mr. Thun: 

 

Having seen the proposal by Wycliffe Developments for the Cudmore lands, we wish to submit our input to the 

planning department. 

 

We have no objection to the density of the proposed project. However, we do have an issue with the way the traffic 

flow is designed. It is our understanding that the sole entrance to the development will be on Victoria Street. This 

will undoubtedly result in vastly increased traffic on Speyside, Riverview (our street), Victoria and Chalmers. The 

disruption of this extra traffic could easily be avoided if the development entrance were relocated to Lakeshore 

Road, as it is with the current Cudmore’s property. This would be vastly preferable in our quiet residential 

neighbourhood. 

 

We urge you to reconsider the existing plan for the development’s entrance. 

 

Yours truly, 

 

Lois Tessler & Michael Bassett 

 

(Residents of Riverview Street) 

 

Robert Thun, B.Sc., MCIP, RPP 

Senior Planner, Current Planning - West District 
Planning Services 

Town of Oakville | 905-845-6601, ext.3029 | f: 905-338-4414 | www.oakville.ca 

Complete our Community Development customer service survey 
 
Canada's Best Place to Live (MoneySense 2018) 
Please consider the environment before printing this email. 
http://www.oakville.ca/privacy.html 

 











2

stuffing in a total of 35 units (oversized!) an increase of over 50%!  
The plan and all of the information that is available to see is extremely difficult to understand 
and decipher.  
How does the developer get to choose his own traffic impact study? 
Not only is Speyside Dr a narrow street but so is Victoria St., Willard St and Ullman Road. 
Again making more traffic unwanted.  
I’ve been a Tax payer in Oakville for quite some time, it would seem only fair that we get some 
consideration rather than these developers 
 
Look forward to hearing your response  
Regards  
Rob & Lynn Buchelt  
 
Sent from my iPhone 
 
Sent from my iPhone 
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already living in the neighborhood, not the faceless builder who will build, sell, make millions and then vanish to 

leave us to deal with the consequences.  

  

Imagine you and your young family lived on a street that your kids could safely play either on the side walk, or the 

street and then add 100+ cars to the equation…I don’t care what traffic study’s were completed, all you have to do is 

use common sense and you can conclude life on Speyside will never be the same.  

  

I would ask that you fist consider the lives of those that have invested in the neighborhood for decades, and as well 

as the young families that have moved into the neighborhood hoping to reside here for decades to come.  Those 

lives will be forever changed if this plan comes to fruition.  

  

I truly thank you for taking my thoughts into consideration and I would be open to speaking with you over the 

phone, or meeting with you in person if that would help. 

  

Sincerely, 

  

Michael, Colleen, Noble and Layla Muzzatti.  

  

  

Please stop by and visit our new Website at  www.commerx.ca 

  

  

 

Michael G. Muzzatti | Senior Account Manager 

2880 Argentia Road, Unit 1, Mississauga, ON  L5N 7X8 

M: 416.576.2141 

  

 
COMMERX RECOGNIZED AS ONE OF CANADA’S 50 BEST MANAGED IT COMPANIES! 
  
*Logo is the trademark of Technoplanet Productions Inc. 
  
Confidentiality Notice: 
This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual or company to whom they are addressed. If you have received this email in error, 

please let us know by email reply and delete all copies from your system; you may not copy this message, print or disclose its contents to anyone. 
  

 
Robert Thun, B.Sc., MCIP, RPP 
Senior Planner, Current Planning - West District 
Planning Services 
Town of Oakville | 905-845-6601, ext.3029 | f: 905-338-4414 | www.oakville.ca 









access point, while connecting both portions of Victoria St., does not necessarily create a 
through street for Victoria due to the layout of the development.


While the amount of additional traffic on Victoria St. with only one access from the west may 
seem small, on a percentage basis it is rather large. The development proposes 35 dwellings, 
the majority of which will likely have two vehicles as is the case through most of Oakville. This 
is upwards of 70 additional vehicles traveling to the west on Victoria St.  This stretch of Victoria 
St., up to Chalmers St., currently has 26 dwellings for a total of approximately 52 vehicles 
(applying the same logic). Thus, 70 additional vehicles from the new development more than 
doubles the traffic on Victoria St. I understand that Victoria St. is capable of handling this traffic 
from a design point of view but from a residents point of view the traffic increase is more than 
significant. 


Parking is also a concern. While the development has the required provisions for visitor parking 
I believe that this is insufficient. Due to the high density of this development with the necessary 
very small driveways and garages, the residents will likely use a significant portion of the visitor 
parking themselves. 


Many of the dwelling have a single car driveway with provisions for an additional car to be 
located in the garage. In most families this creates the need to reposition cars on a regular 
(daily) basis in order for various family members to access their desired vehicles. The  visitor 
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Ad iti n l Entran

Figure 3 - Additional Entrance from East Victoria St.



parking spaces will likely be used by the local residence in an effort to reduce the juggling of 
cars.


Real visitors will be forced to park on the adjoining Victoria St. creating additional congestion. 
Providing a second access to the site from the east via Victoria St. will provide additional 
places for visitors to park on the side streets with out overloading only one portion of Victoria 
St.


Finally, I think some consideration should be given to emergency vehicle access. This is a very 
dense development and should an emergency occur requiring multiple responses, having only 
one access route may hinder quick access to the site.


I request that the approval of this development be contingent on providing a second access 
from the east via Victoria St in addition to the proposed access from the West.


3) Zoning By-Law Amendments and Official Plan Amendment


The Vogue Wycliffe proposal requests that the Official Plan be amended, re-designating the 
subject lands from Low Density Residential to Medium Density Residential. The basis for this, 
as laid out in the Official Plan Amendment proposed by Vogue Wycliffe, is to support 
intensification. Their basis also suggests that the semi-detached units provide a transition 
between the existing single family homes and the proposed townhomes. I request that only the 
portion of the lands required for townhomes be re-designated as Medium Density Residential, 
and that the portion of the lands supporting the semi-detached dwellings remain as Low 
Density Residential.  (See Figure 4 below) This will help ensure the appropriate buffer between 
the existing single family homes and the townhomes, and is consistent with the request to re-
zone a portion of the lands RL8. I think it is important the existing properties on Ward Ct, West 
St, Speyside Dr, and Victoria St., that abut the new development, have neighbouring homes of 
a more similar nature than is currently proposed. Maintaining the RL8 zoning with special 
provisions closer to the existing homes will help ensure this similarity.


The special provisions being requested for both the RL8 and the RM1 zoning need to be 
carefully examined and should not be granted as requested. (See Tables 1 and 2 on the 
following pages)


For the lands zoned RL8, Vogue Wycliffe is requesting that the minimum lot area required for 
semi-detached dwellings be reduced from 450 m2 to 237.2 m2. This is a reduction in the 
required land area by more than 47%. Coupled with this request is an increase in the 
maximum residential floor area from 180.0 m2 (1937 ft2) to 265 m2 (2852 ft2). This is an 
increase in the allowed floor area by 47% and is larger than the floor area permitted for 
the adjacent single family homes zoned RL8. The number of storeys permitted is requested 
to be increased from 2 to 3 with a corresponding increase in permitted height from 10 m to 12 
m. The net result is very large, 3 storey, semi-detached homes on a very small lots. This hardly 
seems to provide any consistency with the existing surrounding homes. This is much more 
consistent with the request for the Medium Density Residential designation of these lands and 
is not in keeping with the adjacent usage, especially the homes immediately adjacent to the 
property. In addition to these provisions, the lot frontage, minimum front yard, and minimum 
interior side yards are being reduced. 


I would also like to point out that in the current subdivision the existing dwellings zoned as RL8 
are restricted to a maximum residential floor area of 200 m2 (2153 ft2) and a number of these 
homes have a special provision that further reduces this amount to 140 m2 (1507 ft2), 126 m2 
(1356 ft2) or 120 m2 (1291 ft2). None of the existing home appear to have special provisions for 
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Vogue Wycliffe (Oakville) Limited - 3171 Lakeshore Road West 

Z.1732.02, OPA 1732.02, & 24T-19003/1732 

 
Dear Mr. Thun - 
 
Thank you for meeting with the residents of Ward Court in early October.  We would like to summarize our 

concise and unified list of concerns, for attachment to the application. 
 
1.  The preservation and protection of the treeline is of primary importance.  As the trees were originally 

planted as boundary trees, though perhaps not exactly on the property line as per the applicant’s Arborist’s 

report, they were certainly intended as such and we, as a group, would like to request that they be treated as 

boundary trees and therefore protected as per section 7 of Appendix C of By-Law 2017-038. 
 
2.  The proposed zoning amendments to RL8, we feel, would allow for homes that are out of character with our 

neighbourhood and community.  Though there is no amendment requested to the setbacks, the amendments to 

number of stories, height, lot and floor areas will create homes that are not consistent with the current zone’s 

semi-detached provisions. 
 
3.   We are particularly concerned with the applicants request for three story homes backing onto our 

properties. Their construction on our rear lot lines is intrusive in comparison to our surrounding site lines, not 

to mention the negative impact such structures would have on our privacy and the overall enjoyment of our 

properties. 

 
4.  We would ask that the fence separating the properties on Ward Court and the new development be 2.5m in 

height. 
 
5.  Finally, we would like to note that the application is not at all consistent with what the developer’s 

representatives presented to the residents during the Community Consultation Process.  We feel that the 

meetings were very much misrepresented in the Planning Justification Document, which is disheartening, and 

appears to be deceptive. As a further example, Tables 3 and 4 in the Planning Document (page 38) appears to 

deliberately leave out the Proposed values which deviate the most from current zoning. 
 
As members of the Oakville community we recognize the need for growth and the challenges future planning 

entails.  Nevertheless, we endorse the growth plan established several years ago by the town of Oakville but 

creating exemptions to existing by-laws as this proposal wishes to do, is not in keeping with that plan. 
 

Thank your you time, and please keep us informed as this review progresses. 

 

Sincerely, 

The Residents of Ward Court 
 







From: Jenee Zammit <jenee_z@hotmail.com>  
Sent: January 13, 2020 11:00 AM 
To: Robert Thun <robert.thun@oakville.ca> 
Subject: Letter regarding the proposed Cudmore Development 
 
SECURITY CAUTION: This email originated from outside of The Town of Oakville. Do 
not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the 
content is safe.  
To Robert Thun, 

 I’m emailing you in regards to the proposed development plan of the Cudmore 
lands.  As a member of this community I am very concerned with the proposal of the 
development plan specially, the traffic flow that potentially could affect my street.   

I feel that this plan that is being proposed by developer is in benefit of the proposed 
development.  This development doesn’t offer any positive outcome for us 
residents.  The amount of increase noise level, traffic flow, increase in pollution and 
safety concern  are all of serious concern.  This community is made up of young 
families and seniors who purchased these homes because of the atmosphere this 
neighbour was offering.  

Mainly, the proposed development would almost double the amount of cars using this 
section of Victoria Street.  This section of Victoria is not equipped to support this mass 
increase in traffic flow.  This proposal changes the existing culture of our community. 

I am very upset that this proposal is even being concerned because it clearly has no 
advantage or benefit to the members already living in this community.   

Thank you so much for your attention in this matter. 

Jenee Zammit 

(905) 510-7929 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



From: Geoff Burstow <geoffburstow@gmail.com>  
Sent: January 13, 2020 11:10 AM 
To: Robert Thun <robert.thun@oakville.ca> 
Subject: Development Proposal Meeting- Jan 13 
 
SECURITY CAUTION: This email originated from outside of The Town of Oakville. Do 
not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the 
content is safe.  
Dear Robert, 
 
Re: Development Proposal for Cudmore Property  
 
Please accept this letter as my official disapproval of the proposal by Vogue Wycliffe to 
create only 1 entrance in and out of the Victoria Street residential development of 27 
Townhouses and 8 semi-detached dwellings. 
 
I believe that this proposed access will have a significantly negative impact to residential 
traffic in this otherwise residential and family oriented community. 
 
I hope that consideration will be made to have singular access to the development from 
Lakeshore Road to eliminate increased traffic and congestion on Victoria, Speyside and 
Riverview Streets.  There are already 2 existing entrances into and out of the Cudmore 
property that can easily be utilized.  Already there is a new residential development just 
east of Mississaga Street on Lakeshore Road (next to gas station) that has singular 
access from Lakeshore Road indicating access off of Lakeshore Road is a prudent 
choice.  Any new high density development should use that as an effective model going 
forward. 
 
I encourage the Oakville City Council to hear the voices of the community who are 
directly impacted by such a development and try to minimize the potential negative 
affects of increased traffic flow, noise on the residential community.  This is a wonderful, 
small community with many children who have enjoyed the freedom of playing in a 
neighbourhood without fear of vehicular accidents, noise and congestion - please do not 
take that away from them. 
 
I hope the Oakville City Council will deny the propsal for extension of Victoria Street 
from the west, terminating in a cul-de-sac and instead have access to property from 
Lakeshore Road instead. 
 
Thank you very much for your time and consideration, 
Geoff Burstow  
197 Riverview Street Resident 
 
 
 
 



From: Jason Mula <playing_with_fire@live.ca>  
Sent: January 13, 2020 11:11 AM 
To: Robert Thun <robert.thun@oakville.ca> 
Cc: Town Clerk <TownClerk@oakville.ca> 
Subject: Cudmore Land Development Proposal 
 
SECURITY CAUTION: This email originated from outside of The Town of Oakville. Do 
not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the 
content is safe.  
Hello Robert Thun, 
 
I am a neighbour to the Cudmore's Garden Centre on Lakeshore Road in Oakville.  Our 
serene neighbourhood is home to many young children who safely play in the streets 
regularly as a part of their regular after-school and weekend activities.  My biggest 
concern is for those children who would be put in a situation of increased danger with a 
drastic increase in traffic flow.  Their play time coincides with the peak traffic hours 
(especially the rush hour drive home).  This outdoor time is extremely important to the 
social skills of these children and gets them away from their screens and technology to 
interact with their friends who are real people in our neighbourhood. 
 
There are currently 2 driveway accesses directly from the Cudmore's property onto 
Lakeshore Road, with one of them lining up directly across from West Street.  This 
would allow the installation of a stop light, if needed in the future.  Although, in the many 
years that I have driven by Cudmore's Garden Centre, there are regularly Customers at 
the garden centre, and I have yet to see a line of people trying to get out of the parking 
lot.  So, the access onto Lakeshore Road should not cause any traffic challenges for the 
residents of the new development.  Also, further East on Lakeshore Road, the 
development that was constructed a few years ago just East of Mississaga Road has a 
similar entrance to Lakeshore Road, and again, I have yet to see a line of people trying 
to get out of that development. 
 
I ask that you eliminate the option of the new development being accessed from Victoria 
Street for the safety of the current residents, and the continued serenity of our 
neighbourhood. 
 
Thank you for your time and consideration, 
 
Jason Mula 
Neighbour at 105 Chalmers Street 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



From: David Chaffee <dchaffee@emx.ca>  
Sent: January 13, 2020 11:56 AM 
To: Robert Thun <robert.thun@oakville.ca> 
Subject: Re:Zoning https://www.oakville.ca/business/da-34065.html Voicing a concern 
 
SECURITY CAUTION: This email originated from outside of The Town of Oakville. Do 
not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the 
content is safe.  
Raising a concern over only 1 entrance to the new development for Wycliffe Homes 
(presently from Victoria Street, west of Cudmore’s Garden Centre) 
 
We would like to  see additional entrances from Victoria Street (east side of Cudmore’s), 
or perhaps running north off of Lakeshore Road. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
David Chaffee & Tamara Chaffee 
3197 Victoria Street 
Oakville 
L6L 5X8 
Mobile 416.543.2897 
 




